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Dear Friends,  
 We are well into 2019 and so many things have already happened. What a 
relief to know that God is in sovereign control of what happens and has revealed much 
of what is to come. Everyone who is in Christ has a final blessing: “Blessed and holy is 

the one who has a part in the first resurrection; over these the second death has no 

power, but they will be priests of God and of Christ and will reign with Him for a 

thousand years.” (Rev. 20:6 NASB) This is a blessing that I was able to share with my class studying the book of 
Revelation at the Seminary. May you know the blessing of having “a part in the first resurrection”! 

Puebla del Río Church ministry.  Our big activity was a Valentine’s 
banquet Feb. 16th, combined with 7 couples from another church, whose 

pastor gave the conference: “God’s design for 

the family” and how the key is to invest time 
in family relationships. We were 37 of us in 
all with lots of good food! A woman from our 
church was able to come with her unsaved 
husband for the first time in 7 yrs.  Jordi and 

Sandra presided the event.  Salud and Sandra decorated the church and 
organized the menu. It went so well that the idea is for our church 
to go to the other church next year for a similar event. 

Other ministries. Last week Salud traveled with the Ladies 
committee to see the new hotel for the annual FIEIDE Andalucía 

Ladies Retreat in the Fall. It will be near Gibraltar this time and in 
October.  She also finished the 1st draft of the retreat flyer. Like I 
said above, I taught an 8-week class on the book of Revelation in 
the Leadership Academy at the Al-Ándalus Seminary with 5 
students which finishes on Mar. 12th. In May-June I plan to teach a 

7-week class on the doctrine of Salvation (Soteriology). Also Feb. 15-16 and on Mar. 9th I worked at 
the final expository preaching workshop with 30 preachers-teachers for the 
3rd and final year of the regional program. I also did a history conference on Feb. 23rd and will be 
giving another on Mar. 25th with the Historical Society of Seville. I also continue to write articles 
for the history magazine that the Society publishes. 
Family news:  On Feb. 2, Jonathan did the Medical Intern 
Residency Exam and scored in the top 15% of 14,000 people in 
Spain (number 1882). Now he is visiting different hospitals in 
Andalucía to determine where would be the best place to do his 
residency.  He and Irene have reserved a banquet hall for their 
wedding, and we were able to go see it with them and Irene’s 
parents.  Elisabeth has a part-time teaching job in Granada 
which is giving her more experience. She still is very involved 

with the InterVarsity Christian Fellowship at the university. Salud and I are doing well. 
On Mar. 18th she will have what may be her final oncology check-up. If the test results 
continue to show no trace of cancer, she will be discharged from any more check-ups. 
Thank you for praying for Jonathan and Irene as they prepare for their wedding and 

for God to help Elisabeth with her busy schedule. And thank you for 

praying for Salud to have a clear check-up and for all the ministries we 

serve in. 
          Thank you for praying for us and/or supporting us to serve God here 
in Spain. Your prayers and support help us to serve in full-time ministry in so 
many ways. May God bless you for that! And He bless you with the blessing 
of having “a part in the first resurrection”! 

        In Jesus’ love and service, 
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